
North Hanover Township  
Recreation Advisory Committee 

 
Minutes for the meeting held June 5, 2019 
 
Present: T. Benedetti, J. Kocubinski, C. Szymanski, J. Lucchesi, M. Benedetti, C. Powell, Z.  

Boyce, T. Berben, A. DeGood 
Excused: C. Noble, S. Waszkiewicz 
 
Called to order: Tony 7:30 
 
January 2019 Minutes Re-Adopted for the purpose of approval of dates. Dates changed and one  

spelling error.  Approved by Alex, Jamie 
May 7, 2019 Minutes approved by Marie, Tony 
 
Baseball 

● Season is ending 
● Pictures were delivered - nothing but good reviews again 
● Sponsors will be receiving plaques, a shirt, and thank you 
● Pizza Party “Banquet” will be June 14th at 6pm, at Green Acres.  Alex is setting up a Sign Up 

Genius for RSVP, paper goods, desserts, and beverages 
● Trophies are in and ready for the banquet 
● There was talks about the possibility of dropping Wiffle Ball due to low numbers.  Tee-ball 

would then be the first step, allowing 4 year olds to play. 
Fields 

● Matt (softball commissioner) put in complaints to the NBIAA about our fields. He asked 
parents to call the Mayor and complain.  The Mayor has since prohibited from using our 
fields. All fields are closed except Field 3, due to field conditions 

● Moving forward - the fields need to be sprayed again. Twan says they’re tilling them. The 
township equipment is running and appropriate at this point.  They will continue to till all 
summer. Once there is 2-3 weeks with no rain, we will be receiving more dirt.  We need to 
edge the fields. 

● Next year - it was suggested that we make a before & after checklist for home team coaches 
to have to care for the fields.  For this, they would need access to equipment (rakes and 
such).  It was talked that may be could get a small shed (or shipping container) that would 
hold this equipment. 

● Snack stand was spoken about for a fundraising opportunity to bring money back into the 
programs. 

● Bathroom vandalization again - The township is looking into new security 
measures/locking systems 

Soccer  
● Registration is open until June 30 
● Twan inquired about sponsorships and Alex just needs the cost of the uniforms. 



● It was discussed that we may need to change the format for tournament registration 
○ Early communication is key due to travel soccer 

● Encourage equal participation among players 
Basketball 

● Zach inquired about invoices 
 
Events 

○ Memorial Day Parade (Alex & Courtney) 
■ Overall it went well 
■ We need to add 10 more lawn signs to the staging operations 
■ Mayor would like a final announcement added to the announcements 
■ March would be more ideal to send out initial marching emails 
■ It was suggested that Ladies Aux hand out hoagies so that people aren’t 

taking too many 
○ Township Yardsale 

■ Community approved but we need a plan 
■ September 28, 2019 with rain date of September 29, 2019 
■ $10 a spot 

○ Movie Night 
■ Fire Marshall, Fireworks and Committee have all been contacted 
■ Ray will open the snack shack 
■ Need glowsticks this year 
■ Cover pole holes 
■ “Dinner in the Park” theme to encourage families to bring a picnic and hang 

out 
○ Trunk or Treat 

■ Table 
 

● Sponsorship 
○ Right now sponsorships run $350, it is stated that it is too expensive. 

● By-Laws​ -  
○ Nothing to report 

● Playbook 
○ Nothing to report 

● Our registration fee motions went to the board and they’re requesting more information. 
Alex will bring more information to the committee. 

 
 
Adjournment:  ​8:51 Alex; second Chris 


